PETTIWARD HALL COMMITTEE

The local tramps raised £121.86 at their Ball last month and we should like to thank all those good sports who dressed up and helped to make the evening such a success. The profit will help with the running costs of the Hall.

Contact Mrs. Hilary Smith if you would like to book the Hall or either of the two small rooms at the rear: Hilmic House, High Road, Gt. Finborough. Tel. Stowmarket 5492

Pat Smith (Chairman)

WOMEN'S INSTITUTE

Miss Mallet gave an excellent account of her journey from Liverpool Street to Siberia. On display were the many beautifully dressed dolls that she had collected on her travels.

The Annual Harvest Supper was an enjoyable evening with a delicious supper followed by some amusing entertainment by the Mendlesham Players. A donation will be given to the disabled.

Berice Jordan

COLLECTION

Mrs.Allen would like to thank all who helped in collecting or who contributed to the recent Collection for the National Children's Home which raised £20.

PARISH COUNCIL

The next Parish Council meeting will be held in the Pettiward Hall on Friday, 27th November, 1981 at 7.30pm. Discussions will include the estimate of parish expenditure in 1982/83.

00000000000

Great Finborough NEWSLETTER NO 84 NOVEMBER 1981

Editor : M. J. Baker, 11 Kersey Close, Stowmarket, Suffolk, Tel: 76457

ST.ANDREW'S CHURCH

Church Services

Sunday 15th Nov llam Morning Prayer 6.30pm Holy Communion

& Holy Communion

Sunday 22nd Nov 9am and 6.30pm Holy Communion

Sunday 29th Nov 10.30am Family Communion for all three parishes

Sunday 6th Dec llam Morning Prayer 6.30pm Holy Communion

Sunday 13th Dec 9am Holy Communion

Sunday 20th Dec 11am Carol Service

St.George's School now have a robed choir and it is hoped that when they return in January we shall be able to have them to lead our morning worship. I hope that this will lead to more of the parish joining us. If any men with good voices would like to join the choir, Mr Alan Williams, the choirmaster/organist, would be glad to hear from them.

The Head Teacher - elect, Mr.Peter Twichett, has spent a weekend in the village and has met all the school governors. He and his wife and daughter will be living at Woolpit and will take over at the school in January.

A Wine & Cheese Party in aid of Church funds will be held in Pettiward Hall on Saturday, 5th December at 8 pm. Tickets at £1.50 are available from PCC members.

Hugh Wake, Vicar

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION

The AGM on 22nd October heard reports of the past year, approved the accounts subject to audit and re-elected the officers and committee. Reports have been circulated to all members.

The next Committee meetings are on Thursdays 12th November at Buxhall Crown and 17th December at The Chestnut Horse.

The Autumn Bazaar is on Friday 20th November in the Pettiward Hall when the Draw will be made. Any offers of cakes, produce, bottles etc. will be welcomed by the Committee. The proceeds will be used for Christmas Vouchers.

The Branch Dinner will be held in the Pettiward Hall on Saturday 16th January - a buffet supper with entertainment like last year.

Hugh Wake, Hon.Sec.

.

The Newsletter is published and distributed free of charge to all houses in the parish by Great Finborough Parish Council